 EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of East Lulworth Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 18th July 2017 at 6:45p.m at the Terrace Room at Lulworth Castle.


Councillors 
Present:	Mr Paul Pinnock
	Mr Matthew Barnes
	Mrs Judith Jesty
	Mrs Fay Nuttall
	Mrs Jenny Strowbridge
	
In attendance:	County Cllr Cherry Brooks
                            District Cllr Barry Quinn
	PC Jepchott
	PCSO LlewellynL
	Liz Maidment (Parish Clerk)


17/18/033   PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PERIOD
No members of the public were present. However, the Police asked due to their tight timescale if they could speak first.
a) PC Jepchott explained that the main reason for attending the meeting was to give people the opportunity to discuss matters relating to Camp Bestival and Bestival. They are also promoting Homewatch and Neighbourhood Watch to see if there are any volunteers who would like to be a Neighbourhood Watch Co-Ordinator. Cllr Pinnock asked if there was a job description for this role and was informed there is one online, but it is very flexible so people can do as little or as much as they like.  A person could co-ordinate just a few houses or they could volunteer to do the entire village. Dorset Alert will let people know of any incidents that have happened locally and would use this line of communication to distribute community issues. An important part of the various Police schemes is to make people aware, especially the most vulnerable of crimes and potential scams.
Action: The Clerk will add details of these schemes to the Parish News.
b) Cllr Quinn said that details of a shed break in that happened in East Stoke was emailed to residents, however it is difficult to persuade people to sign up to an email distribution service. The Police have organised a “Meet and Greet” event which will take place in Bovington on Friday 21st between 10 and 11am, at Sir Richard Hull Rd, Bovington.
c) There were two cycling events on Sunday 16th July and due to their routes it crossed over in Wool. Cllr Quinn said the organisers were not aware of the Cycling Agreement and PC Jepchott explained that the document has only recently gone live. There was good signage for the events, but it was noted that the marshals were extra cautious when they were stopping the traffic. Highways were not aware of the sportive and nobody informed the Licensing Department at PDC. The sportive marshalls were surprised that the two events were running at the same time.  Cllr Quinn said that it needs to be more joined up and an Event Planning Board should be set up. PC Jepchott explained the event organisers do notify the Police and some events have been rescheduled due to races overlapping each other. 
d) There will be a Foot Patrol at Wool Station on the first day of Bestival.  At the Safety Advisory Group concerns were raised regarding safety, security and access to properties. There have been issues in the past of cars blocking people’s driveways.  An emergency telephone number has been set up so residents can have an immediate response. A letter drop has been done throughout the Village giving out the number and other useful information regarding the two festivals. There has been no response from John Alford, the Roadspace Co-Ordinator on making the Mount Pleasant Road residents only.
e) PC Jepchott said nobody has formally objected to Bestival but people are concerned about the type of clientele which will go there as the average age is estimated to be 22 in comparison to Camp Bestival which is family orientated and has an average age of 35. Currently 32,000 tickets have been sold and it is not expected to be as large as previous Bestivals which have taken place on the Isle of Wight.
f)    County Cllr Brooks said that during last year’s Camp Bestival a West Lulworth resident could not go between the two villages and was diverted via Wool. PC Jepchott said if any residents have concerns they can go to the “Meet the Team” events.
g) It was agreed by all that the traffic through the Village is getting worse. There was an incident recently where a lorry did not slow down for a horse rider. It was felt that traffic calming is definitely needed. The bend near the Weld Arms is particularly bad and vehicles travelling at 30mph are unable to manoeuvre round this corner without crashing.  There have been RTAs there and solutions that were suggested include making it a 20mph, having chicanes and to encourage motorists to use the bypass. PC Jepchott said that the Parish Council need to make a representation to Highways.  County Cllr Brooks was unsure as to whether representations have been made in the past and suggested there should be entrance signs similar to what they have in Langton Matravers. The Parish Council in the past has looked into purchasing a Speed Indication Device (SID) but it was deemed too expensive. A possible solution for covering the cost would be to apply for lottery funding. For any of the traffic calming solutions, Highways will need evidence that it is required.  Cllr Barnes has photographs of an accident that happened near the Weld Arms and is happy for them to be used. It was agreed that a site meeting with John Alford should take place to show him the hazards and County Cllr Brooks, Cllr Pinnock and Cllr Barnes said they would all like to attend. PC Jepchott said all RTCs even minor ones should be reported so that statistics could be built up. A potential date to undertake the site meeting would be 21st August at 13:30.

17/18/034   APOLOGIES
                   Apologies were received and approved for Cllr James Weld and Cllr Jenny Manuel.

17/18/035  DECLARATION OF INTEREST AND GRANT OF DISPENSATIONS
No Declarations of Interests or Grant of Dispensations were received.

17/18//036 MINUTES OF THE EXTRAORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 
                  TUESDAY 20TH JUNE
      The minutes of the meeting held on 20th June were amended as follows:
County Cllr Brooks and the 4 Members of the Public were deleted from the attendance.  Item 17/18/029 was also deleted as it was felt that this was discussed at the previous meeting which was held on the 16th May. Following the above amendments, it was then resolved that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 20th June 2017 were an accurate record of the meeting and were duly signed by the Chairman.
17/18/037  REPORTS
a) County Councillor Brooks gave her report to the Council.
i) A decision still has not been made on the Local Government reorganisation and it is unknown as to when this will be done. There has been a press release from Poole and Bournemouth stating that they will now share some services. 
ii)   County Cllr Brooks has offered to undertake a “walkabout” of the Parish to 
       investigate road and rights of way problems. Before the meeting takes place,    she has asked for a list of the outstanding issues. If there are any new problems they should be reported on the dorsetforyou portal first, but any ongoing issues that have already been reported should be added to Cllr Brook’s list. It was noted that the Coombe Wood both the bridleway and the permissive route are overgrown.
iii)   It is hoped that a new path will be constructed to run parallel with the B3070 to
form a safe passage for pedestrians walking between the two villages. It maybe necessary for the path to cross the road at some point, however, it will be kept on the agenda to be discussed at future meetings.
iv)  The verge management strategy has changed to encourage more wild 
flowers and at the same time reducing costs. The verges will be cut only three times this year to increase bio-diversity. Next year, wild flower seeds will be planted which will provide new habitats for bumblebees and butterflies.
b) District Councillor Quinn gave his report to the Council.
i)    There is still no timetable as to when there will be a decision on the Local 
Government Review. The report states that there will be two joint committees, one for the rural/shire area and the other for the Bournemouth/Poole/Christchurch conurbation. The partnerships will collaborate to enhance joint working to undertake services more efficiently. Purbeck District Council has voted to join the committee to be kept informed, but it does not change the Council’s position. East Dorset also had a similar resolution to be represented on the committee. 
ii)   The Purbeck Local Plan still requires various items to be done before it is 
adopted and therefore extra time is required. Area forums are still planned to go ahead, but the start has been delayed. 
iii)   The District Council will take on three apprentices in line with government 
regulations stating that if an organisation has more than 250 employees they are then required to have apprentices.  The Council is actually below this amount, but they have done this as part of the “Best Practice” policy.
                        iv)   A press release has been issued asking if there are any brownfield sites                                		      available for housing. Half of the decommissioned site at Winfrith will be    
turned back to nature while the other half will be for employment. The               site is within 400 metres of heathland and therefore cannot be used for housing. 

17/18/038  CAMP BESTIVAL AND BESTIVAL
	       This item was discussed 17/18/033 

17/18/039    PLANNING APPLICATIONS
6/2017/0381 Glebe House, BH20 5QQ - Construction of a dormer window on    the south Elevation
The Parish Council supports this application and has no objections.

17/18/040   HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATH
The site meeting with John Alford should start at the Courtyard. It was agreed     that it would be useful for the Parish Council to have a Rights of Way Officer who would act as the link between County and the Parish Council. The Officer can either be a Parish Councillor or a member of the Public. It was noted that Kirsten Light manages the permitted routes through the Estate but it would be useful to have this Officer as a liaison person. Cllr Barnes said that he would like to undertake this role and will work with Cllr Jesty who will be responsible for the bridlepaths. It was proposed by Cllr Pinnock and Seconded by Cllr Nuttall that Cllr Barnes and Cllr Jesty will volunteer for this role.

17/18/40     UPDATE ON VILLAGE MEMORIAL
The two Councillors, Cllr Weld and Cllr Manuel, who are involved with this project were both absent therefore it was agreed to postpone this item until the following meeting. There are limited funds for this project, as it can only be a certain amount per head of population.

17/18/41     CORRESPONDENCE
a) The Correspondence report May – July 2017. All items of correspondence that have been circulated to councillors were sent out prior to the meeting in a report. This report is attached to these minutes.
b) The Rex Cinema - Quad Poster Displays. 
It was agreed that the small posters can be displayed on the noticeboards.
c) Plant a Tree Charter Legacy Tree. Noted.
d) Parkrun Consultation. Deadline for submitting comments was 28th June. Noted.
e) Future of Localism Commission. Deadline for submitting comments was 5th June. Noted.
f)    Purbeck Food Waste campaign. Stickers will be attached to household bins as a reminder to use the correct bin when disposing of food waste. Noted.
g) Dorset’s new public and school transport contracts awarded. The Purbeck School bus service will be run by South Coast (Damory). Noted.
h) Town and Parish Council Planning Training. Proposed training run by Purbeck District Council. Noted.
i)    Funding Opportunity - improving local path networks. Ideas for projects funded by the Community Access Improvement Grant should be submitted to Tara Hansford, Countryside Project Development Officer.
Most of the paths are covered by the Estate but Cllr Barnes questioned the northern boundary and asked if there is a definitive map of the parishes.  The Clerk said that she will forward him the link of the map on Dorsetforyou.

17/18/42	CONSULTATIONS OR NEW ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
a)	 Information for Parish and Town Councils about Road Verge cutting in Dorset.       Noted.
b)	   Battle’s Over – A Nation’s Tribute. World War 1 Beacons of Light      
        Commemoration to be held on 11th November 2018.
	   The Estate will run this event and it will take place on Hambury Tout..
c)    Changes to Public Transport Routes - List of Upcoming Changes. The 104   
  (Lulworth circular) will cease to operate after 22 July.
Cllr Pinnock said that it is disastrous news for the village.  Residents have voiced    their concerns to members of the Parish Council as there will now not be any scheduled buses that are open to the public operating through the village. The only services which will continue is on a Wednesday where a seat has to be booked in  advance or the Share and Care service which is reliant on volunteer drivers. The Parish Council objects to the cut in bus services and it was agreed that the Clerk should write to Dorset Travel.
Action: The Clerk to write a letter of complaint.

17/18/043	CLERK’S EMPLOYMENT CONTRACT
An amendment was made to reflect the NALCC/SLCC Salary Scale that came into effect on 1st April with the new rate being £8.87 per hour. The contract was duly signed by the Chairman and Clerk.

17/18/044	FINANCE
a) Payment Schedule					Amount	Cheque 
	   Miss E E Maidment (June/ July salary)		£195.20	000432
 		   DAPTC Essentials for Councillors (East) Course       £65.00	000433
		   SLCC Membership Fee					  £27.50         000434

It was resolved that the above payment schedule was approved. The cheques could not be signed off due to only one signatory being present.  It was agreed that Cllr Barnes would ask Cllr Weld to sign the cheques and deliver it to the Clerk.
b) First Quarter budget report 30th June 2017.
     The first quarter budget report was noted and £259.75 has been spent. 
c) First Quarter bank reconciliation 30th June 2017.
The cashbook and bank reconciliation were circulated with the papers for this meeting.
The Receipts and Payments cashbook balance of £9,168.75 agreed with the reconciled bank balance at 30th June 2017. These were noted.
d) Authorisation of Lloyds Mandate Variation request.
The form was signed by the new signatory Cllr Pinnock and Cllr Barnes countersigned it, but due to the two other signatories being absent Cllr Barnes said he will get Cllr Weld to sign. Once all parties have signed the form the Clerk will post it to Lloyds.

  17/18/031    ITEMS FOR INFORMATION OR INCLUSION ON THE NEXT AGENDA
a) Cllr Manuel sent in a note explaining that Barry’s coaches have been using the Whiteways Hill even though there are two no bus signs at both ends of the road. This has happened over the weekends of the 8th and 15th July. The Parish Council is of the opinion that the vehicles were being used by the TA. It was agreed that the Clerk should write a letter to the Barry’s coach company.
Action The Clerk to write a letter of complaint.
b) The Parish Council will be entitled to £1,100 of the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) due to the development at Wintersweep.  It was agreed by all that the money should be used for a traffic calming scheme.
c) [bookmark: _GoBack]The next Parish social event will take place in Kevin Smith’s garden and it is hoped that the Butterfly Conservation Car Park would be available for parking. Members of the Parish Council suggested either 6th August or 24th September. Cllr Pinnock will suggest both dates to Mr Smith. The last event was very successful, however three people didn’t get an invite. In future, it will be advertised on the Facebook Page and it will state that it is only open to people who live in the village.

  17/18/025    DATE OF THE NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
 The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 19th September 2017.

                   With no further business to discuss the Chairman closed the meeting at 20.27.

Chairman: ..........................................................................	 Date: 19th September 2017
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